

Florida Mother Claims School Tried To Change Her Child's Gender

### **Description**

USA: A Florida mother has found herself at the center of the Parental Rights in Education fight after her daughter's school allegedly attempted to change her child's gender, without parental consent.

January Littlejohn, who is suing the school in federal court, told Fox News host Laura Ingraham that two years ago her 13 year old daughter said she had a meeting with school officials and they had asked her which restroom she wanted to use.

"I immediately contacted the school and was told by the guidance counselor and assistant principal that I couldn't be given any information about the meeting, because my daughter was now protected by a non-discrimination law" Littlejohn said. "They presumed me to be a danger to my child," she added.

<u>WFSU</u> reports: Littlejohn told her story during a recent signing ceremony for the Parental Rights in Education bill. She says she later learned the school had created a six-page support plan without her knowledge that included the child's preferred pronouns, restroom preferences, rooming preferences, and the use of the child's name at school, versus their birth name when talking to the parents.

"This plan directed school staff to conceal from us that this meeting and plan had ever taken place. When parents are excluded from critical decisions about their child's health and wellbeing at school, it sends a message to children that their parents' input and authority are no longer important," she said.

Littlejohn says the situation created a wedge between the family.

## A Leon schools fight sparks a national debate

What critics call the "Don't Say Gay" bill, Gov. Ron DeSantis a "sensible" approach to protect "K-3rd graders from being indoctrinated."

The bill I signed today protects Florida parents like January Littlejohn. School officials manipulated her daughter to "transition," calling her a male name & pronouns without January's knowledge or consent. This is wrong & today's legislation will ensure it doesn't happen again. pic.twitter.com/gH4VKUgmkO

- Ron DeSantis (@GovRonDeSantis) March 28, 2022

According to a series of emails, Littlejohn first raised concerns about her child identifying as non-binary to the school in late August of 2020. In one email from August 27, 2020—Littlejohn writes the child "would like to go by the new name...and prefers the pronouns they/them." She adds the family has not used the new name at home, but that she told the child if they want to use the new name with their teachers, Littlejohn wouldn't stop it.

In a follow-up email, the teacher asks Littlejohn whether she wants the teacher to share the name with other teachers. Littlejohn writes that she's having a hard time with her child's new name and says "whatever you think is best" and adds the child can "handle it," and "take the lead on this."

"Social transition is a medical and mental health intervention that can lead to significant decisions that can impact the child's mental and physical wellbeing," Littlejohn, who is a licensed mental health counselor, said during her appearance with DeSantis.

"Often social transition is the first step toward medical transition and schools are grossly unqualified to be taking these steps without parental involvement."

According to the Trevor Project's <u>2021 National Survey on LGBTQ Youth Mental Health</u>, more than 40% of LGBTQ kids considered attempting suicide in the past year. Half of them were transgender or non-binary.

What Leon schools did, in creating an entire plan for teachers about how to address the child without talking to the parents, was beyond what Littlejohn thought would happen.

# Leon's Superintendent defends his district

"So, we had a guide to help teachers and administrators have conversations and protect and support children who came to them that were battling gender identity issues. Teachers and administrators don't want to be in that space but our job is to protect and support children. Period," said Leon Superintendent Rocky Hanna.

He's really upset that a situation in Leon has become a big deal statewide, and nationally. Hanna notes

that teachers have no training on how to deal with situations like these—hence, the creation of the instruction guide.

"I think I did a survey and there were five support plans out of 30,000 students. But if you're reading the media you'd think this was commonplace in our classrooms and it's simply not the truth."

Hanna believes the situation between the district and Littlejohn has been misrepresented. He says the parent contacted them—and that the district was acting on the direction Littlejohn gave them which the district believed was to let the child handle it.

"That student approached them," Hanna said. "They went to them for guidance and help. And all our people were trying to do was keep that child in a safe place."

Yet now, says Hanna, the Leon County School District has become the poster child for the argument that schools are indoctrinating kids and shouldn't be trusted.

"It's just a lie," he said, "and unfortunately the Governor is using her [Littlejohn] as a prop, she's using her child as a child to promote an agenda on a national level, and it's just sad."

For his part, Governor Ron DeSantis backs Littlejohn.

"Just so you know, the left, they want that to happen to all other families," DeSantis said of Littlejohn's experience with the Leon County School District. "They don't want protections for parents. They think they should be able to take your kid and do whatever the hell they want with them. That is wrong, and she was right to stand up against the school district and now every parent is going to have the right to do that."

#### by Niamh Harris

#### Category

- 1. Freedom-Free speech-Resitance & H-rights
- 2. Health-Wellness-Healing-Nutrition & Fitness
- 3. Main
- 4. Politics-Geopolitics-Gov.-Events
- 5. Society-Family-Education

#### **Date Created**

05/01/2022